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Dear St Mary’s families, 

Can you believe that we are already at the end of week 3? Despite the wet and windy weather, it has been    
fantastic to see so many happy smiley faces both in school and at home. 

The children have immersed themselves further in their learning this week. Maple Class have been controlling 
traffic, making stop and go signs. The historians in Cherry Class are gaining a deeper understanding into what 
happened on 2nd September 1666. Willow Class have worked so hard on their poetry performance skills, whilst 
Lilac Class have been building up to some fantastic writing about pandas. 

We are extremely proud of how the children across the school have been so focused and engaged in all of their 
learning. A highlight of the day for all the teachers is receiving pictures and images of work and we continue to 
be utterly amazed at the quality and standard of all the work sent in rom home and completed in school. 

We are so proud of you all! 

Naomi Fry 

Cherry Class Teacher 

Top Tips 

• Letters of the week: whole school - information from ESCC, confirmed case         

information, regular staff  testing information; Bubbles - lost Millwall Hat 

• Technology: If you are struggling with technology at home, please let us know. 

• Safeguarding: If you have any safeguarding concerns for our children, please      

contact Miss Hare at dsl_smv@pioneerfederation.co.uk or, if out of school hours, 

the NSPCC on 0808 8005000. 

• Photos: We need your fabulous photos from home for the newsletter! 

Phonics Screening and SATs for 2021  

Please note that the Government have given    

guidance that the Phonics Screening Test for Y1 

and SATs for both KS1 and KS2 will not be going 

ahead this year.  

 Please contact the School Office if you have any 

queries regarding this  

Reading Opportunity 
Epic Read has lots of free books and audiobooks available 

for children which you can 
sign up for free for 30 days.  

https://www.getepic.com/
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Miss Hare’s Writing Challenge 
Amelie was the first to complete the writing challenge with a fabulous story about her      
favourite toys.  
We also had brilliant stories and work from Coco (Willow), Brodie (Lilac), Hope (Lilac), Albie 
(Cherry), Ahlia (Lilac), Max (Cherry), Bethan (Lilac), Thomas M-L (Lilac) and Joshua (Cherry) 
 

‘As I walk through the woods of my local 
village i am surrounded by chopped down trees, muddle puddles and 
roaming deer, but in the     distance I see this red and black football and I 
feel excited. As I get closer I can see a message on the ball, it says "if you 
can do 5 keepy uppys your wish to play anywhere will come true".  

Brodie gets the ball, 1, 2,3 and the ball hits the floor, but he is determined to do this, 1,2,3,4 keepy uppys,    
Brodie tries again 1,2,3,4,5 and in a flash he is transported to Anfield. Brodie is now head to toe in his favourite 
Liverpool kit in front of 50,000 fans screaming his name.  

The magical ball is at his feet, as he dribbles past 2 defenders before scoring with a powerful left foot shot. As 
soon as the ball hits the net Brodie is transported back into the woods. He kicks the ball towards another boy 
to pass on his magician experience.’ 
 

‘A thing that makes me happy is my dog Ralphy! He makes me happy because he is cute, fluffy and he is very 
calm. He really loves cuddles and sometimes he sleeps on me. Ralph can be a bit smelly though. He is small 
and is a cross breed. His breed is a puggle which is a beagle and a pug cross. He is tan coloured with black    
floppy ears. It makes me laugh when he runs because his bottom tries to over take his head and he has to lift 
his back feet off the ground so that he doesn't fall over.  Ralphy is 7 years old which is 49 in dog years, yet 
when he sees cars he barks loudly, acts like a puppy and tries to run into the road! Silly dog!’ 

‘Writing  about Gabby before she found the bubbles

 

Well done to you all! 

While Gabby was walking down the miserable beach she found herself hoping there would be happiness. 
She worried and worried and she put her hood up and looked down not daring to look at the miserable 
weather. People believe that the reason she was miserable is that today was her birthday and she wanted to 
go to the beach where it was sunny but when she got there it was raining.’  
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Learning from Home 

Learning from Home 

If you have access to an X-box or PS4, we 

have established alternate ways to access 

google classroom. 

Please remember if you have any difficulties 

with your work to contact your lovely      

teachers: 

smv-maple@pioneerfederation.co.uk  

smv-cherry@pioneerfederation.co.uk  

smv-willow@pioneerfederation.co.uk  

smv-lilac@pioneerfederation.co.uk 
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Miss Hare - maths challenge 
We have had some brilliant responses to Miss Hare’s first math challenge with Joshua (Cherry Class) being 
quickest to complete, followed closely by Hugo from Lilac. 
Others who have stepped up include:  Emily (from Cherry), Coco (Willow), Brodie (Lilac), Ahlia (Lilac), Thomas 
M-L (Lilac), Lucas (Lilac) and Rhys (Lilac). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

‘Largest Even 
Number - 84 
Largest Odd Number - 97 
Smallest Odd Number - 13 
Largest Multiple of 5 - 50 
Number closest to 50 - 62’ 
 

‘Hi Miss Hare,  
 I liked Math’s challenge it was fun.’  
 

Dear Miss Hare 
These are my answers to your challenges 
Maths 
1.98 
2.97 
301 
4.95 
5.50                                                            Well done to all!  
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Starfish Malawi 

We have received a New Year update 

from the Starfish Malawi team:  

Happy New Year and thank you for your continued support of Starfish Malawi. Without your donations and 

prayers, our work would not be possible. We thank God every day for what He is doing in Malawi and here with 

us in the UK.  

In the UK, we have entered into our third lockdown. For many, this is a very difficult and lonely time, and we 

want our supporters to know that our thoughts and prayers are with you and your families.  

2020 was a very strange year with Covid-19 affecting so much that we do both in Malawi and the UK.          

However, God has been faithful to us throughout the year and as we look back, we can see His hand has been 

upon the work, enabling us to help and reach out to those in need in Malawi.  

January – the new year began with the good news that the chalk’n’dusters project had raised enough funds to 

provide 7 schools with chalk for a year, for each class and will also provide 212 blackboard dusters to go to the 

schools that most needed them.   

February - saw our appeal for Disability Transport, enabling children who needed operations to get to hospital 

for them, receive just over £4,000. 

March -  brought news that the  supply of 14 Quick Cricket sets for each of the Children’s Clubs, had  just      

arrived in Malawi, to the joy of the teachers!   

April – saw us responding to the Covid-19 crisis in Malawi by producing nearly 100 washstands including      

supplies of liquid soap. These were installed in the Salima market area and in local schools. We were            

overwhelmed with the funds raised by our supporters for this which amounted to just under £6,500! 

May - gave us the news that the main building of Hope Clinic had been completed and the staff house was    

being constructed. 

June – we were given the news that the classroom at Trinity School Moyo, which was begun by the Mission 

Direct team in 2019, had been completed. 

July – came with the news that the Doctor’s house at Hope Clinic was completed and the small washstands had 

been delivered to local churches. 

August – We were delighted to hear that Michael Jackson Legacy wanted to partner with us to build a special 

needs resource centre. This will be built near Hope Clinic and MJL have already raised  over 50% of the funding. 

September – we were able to hold our Bewl Water walk event, which was an amazing event with over 60   

walkers. We were walking to raise funds for Glad Tidings Orphan Care and we raised a little over a staggering   

£ 11,000! 

We also had the great news that Hope Clinic opened its doors to patients. This will now provide free              

outpatients healthcare for 13,000 people in the Ngolowindo area. 

October – brought news that the Covid-19 situation was getting better in Malawi with no new deaths reported. 

November – We began to consider how we could help the people in the Salima area during the Hungry Season 

which starts in January.  We launched the Maize Fund appeal and to date have over £2,300 to enable our team 

to purchase bags of maize and distribute it. 

December – brought news that the staff house for the nurse at Hope Clinic was nearing completion. This will 

mean that both the doctor and the nurse will be living on site.  

For full information on all our projects, please visit Our Work — Starfish Malawi  

We praise God that in a year where there has been so much despair and anxiety with Covid-19, that He has 
continued to move the work in Malawi forward.  

mailto:office@chiddingly.e-sussex.sch.uk
https://starfishmalawi.us10.list-manage.com/track/click?u=43ab33e8a460794ff2e720263&id=8e515ea8e1&e=9fca0bbca0
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Photos from Home 

 

Scarlett’s fabulous house! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Scarlett was also busy completing both of Miss Hare’s challenges!  

Photos from Home 

It is a such quiet place    It is great to see a few  

With so many of you home   But if all, it would be better  

The school is strangely quiet   So, please brighten up our days 

As the corridors I roam    And send pics for the Newsletter!  

 

mailto:office@chiddingly.e-sussex.sch.uk


St Mary the Virgin Church of England Primary School, Hartfield, East Sussex, TN7 4AA 

Tel: 01892 770221  Email: office@st-maryhartfield.e-sussex.sch.uk Website: www.pioneerfederation.co.uk 

Wellbeing 

Please remain vigilant of all your child is doing on 
the internet. If you have any queries, please contact 
Miss Hare at dsl_smv@pioneerfederation.co.uk or, 
if out of school hours, the NSPCC on 0808 8005000.   

                                    Safeguarding Alert 

 

 

DOWNLOAD AVAKIN LIFE SAFETY CARD 

CLICK HERE TO READ THE FULL ARTICLE 
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